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L G B T +  o r  a l l y  r o l e  m o d e l s  s h a r e  t h e i r  l i v e d  e x p e r i e n c e s  s o  W o o d s i d e r s  c a n  u n d e r s t a n d
t h e  ( o f t e n  u n i n t e n d e d )  i m p a c t  o f  l a n g u a g e  a n d  a c t i o n s .  



Welcome to the final half term of this Academic year. It promises to be
a busy one with lots to look forward to. This week, our Year 11
students continue with their examinations with another ten days of
exams ahead. This will be shortly followed by Year 10 mocks. To
prepare our Year 10 students we will be holding walking talking mocks,
supervised and supported by their teachers, these are great for
students to understand what they need to do in the exam itself. 

Students in Year 7 and 8 had some really engaging sessions from
Diversity Role Models, a charity which invites LGBT+ or ally role
models to speak openly about their lived experiences. This is part of
the activities taking place as we celebrate Pride Month. 

A group of Year 9 students have begun the first of a six week course at
Jamie’s farm, a therapeutic learning space where students learn
practical skills for working with animas. For all other students there is
an opportunity to attend a school trip. 

Alongside this we have Sports Day, Work Experience Week and
Electives Evening on Wednesday 28th June, please keep this date in
your diary if you are a parent of our Year 8 cohort as it offers you a
glimpse of what electives are available and the work Year 9 students
have done this year.  

Changes to site at Woodside site
You may have noticed some building work at Woodside, this is the
start of a new canteen build. We will be extending our canteen so
students can sit down during meal times and to create another large
open working space. We are hoping to create a more family like dining
space. Work should be complete sometime in the Autumn term. 

A new tie
As part of our movement to the Mulberry Schools Trust we thought it
would be an excellent time to make some changes to our uniform.
Students at Woodside have designed some sample ties as shown below.
The winning tie will be mocked up and all students will receive a free
tie if they are currently in Years 7-10. Students can continue to use
their old ties but moving forward, we will just stock the new ties. 

Ms Wallace
Headteacher

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms Wallace's Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

UPCOMING KEY DATES
Community Coffee Morning

Wed 14th June

Year 10 Mocks
from 19th June

Prom
Wed 21st June

School Show
26th & 27th June

Electives Evening
Wed 5th July

Work Experience Week
10th - 14th July

Culture Day
Tues 18th July 

If you have any specific questions
regarding the transfer of school to the

Mulberry school Trust, please email



clerk@mulberryschoolstrust.org

NEXT WEEK:
WEEK 2



New tie designs









Student Spotlight

Writer's Corner
What a Poem's Not
Tomisin Oluwatomisin

A poem is not a flame, but it can light up
A poem is not a Light bulb, but it can break
A poem is not a Person, but it can help you
A poem is not a Blanket can make you warm
A poem is not an Ocean, but it can wash you
away
A poem is not a Curse, but it can stay with you
forever
A poem is not a Shield but can defend you
A poem is not a Sun, but it can burn
A poem is not a Mirror but can reflect
A poem is not a Shard but can injure you
A poem is not a Language, but it can be
understood
A poem is not a Car, but can transfer you
A poem is not a Moon, but can come at night
A poem is not a Speech, but can be corrected
A poem is not a Tool, but can fix things
A poem is not a journey, but it can be
adventurous

Recognising the talent of Mulberry Woodside's students 

YEAR 9 STUDENT OF THE WEEK
Student Name: Maryam Hashmi
Form: 9U
Excellence in: Resilience

"Maryam has really worked hard on improving her
resilience. She has made a real effort to make sure she is
attending school everyday and improving her attendance
dramatically. We are very proud of her efforts in making
sure she is prepared and giving herself the best start to
year 10. "

YEAR 7 STUDENT OF THE WEEK
Student Name: Tahsan Rahim
Form: 7U 
Excellence in: Form Time

"For upholding Woodside values at all time. For being
respectful and kind to all his peers and teachers. For
wearing his uniform proudly. For being super organised
with equipment and homework since September!"

THIS WEEK'S PRAISE POINTS WINNERS
S h a n a i y a  T H E O D O U L O U  ( 7 U )
J o v a r n i  W I L L I A M S  ( 8 Q )
N a n c y  N E V I N  ( 9 I )
R y a n  V E E R A S A M I  ( 1 0 Y )

S c h o o l  W i n n e r :
R y a n  V E E R A S A M I  ( 1 0 Y )

S a d i k a  K H A N O M  ( 1 0 Y )
A k e e l a  T H O M P S O N  ( 7 Q )
A b d u l  A z i z  K U M B A R O V  ( 8 Q )
H a v i n  A Y G U N  ( 8 L )
B e n n e d i c t o  M U K A S A  ( 7 U )
K a c p e r  D O B R Z Y N S K I  ( 8 T )

BRONZE CLUB (300 PRAISE POINTS)

SILVER CLUB (500 PRAISE POINTS)
H a f s a  H U S S E I N  ( 7 E )
K h a l i d  B A A S A Y  ( 7 E )

N i s a  D A R I O G L U  ( 8 Q )
M a j a  J A R E C K A  ( 9 A )



DIVERSITY ROLE MODELS
WORKSHOP 

To celebrate PRIDE month, our Year 7 and 8 students have been taking part in workshops
with Diversity Role Models, a charity which invites LGBT+ or ally role models to speak
openly about their lived experiences, building young people's empathy so they can
understand the (often unintended) impact of their language and actions. 

S t u d e n t s  e n g a g e d
e x c e p t i o n a l l y  w e l l  a n d
s h o w e d  m a t u r i t y  i n  t a c k l i n g
h e a v y  s u b j e c t s  d u r i n g  g r o u p
d i s c u s s i o n s ,  t h e y  a l s o
d e m o n s t r a t e d  o u r  v a l u e s  o f
k i n d n e s s ,  r e s p e c t  a n d  p r i d e
d u r i n g  t h e  s e s s i o n s .  W e l l
d o n e  W o o d s i d e r s !  



BOOK REVIEW

CLICK HERE TO FIND OUT MORE

https://www.mulberrywoodside.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/06/KOOTH_Exam_Tips_Digital_Brochure.pdf










Announcements & Reminders
LATENESS TO SCHOOL FOR PUPILS -
UPDATED PROCESS TO START FROM
MONDAY 12TH JUNE 
If you arrive at school after 8.40am you are
late.

1) Sign in at the canteen entrance. (If you
arrive after 9.10am you will sign in at the main
reception and wait for student support to take
you to your lesson. If this happens twice in one
week your parents will be contacted for a
meeting).
2) Attendance team will stamp your journal and
communicate home
3) Go to tutor time for the remainder of the
lesson
4) Attend C004 to complete your late form at
lunch time and then go to lunch (1.30 -2pm)
5) If you fail to complete your late form you
will have an SLT detention
6) If you fail to attend your SLT detention you
will then be in the Reflection Room the
following day
7) Your punctuality is monitored and tracked
by the attendance and year team

Mr Krepski

RETURN DATES 23-24
Monday 4 September – Inset Day
Tuesday 5 September – Year 7s only
Wednesday 6 September – Year 7 & 11s only
Thursday 7 September – Whole school

NEW RIVER JUNIOR MEMBERSHIP
New River is launching a junior membership for
11 – 15-year-olds. Prices start from £12.50.
For more information, please contact the
centre on 020 8489 3443 or email
new.river@haringey.gov.uk

mailto:new.river@haringey.gov.uk



